
 
 

President: John Juras               Vice President: Ethan Miles  Sec: Sarah Miles 

Treas: Bryce VanOverbeke    Social Media VP: Nick Boyer 

 

Club Meeting: March 3, 2020 @ TD&H & Zoom  16 present 

 

John Juras presiding; Meeting called to order at 7:02 pm and ended at 8:00 pm. 

 

Elections: 

 The club voted in Sarah Miles as Secretary and Ethan Miles as Vice President 

 Nick Boyer was voted into a new position the club created and voted to approve for 

social media and outreach 

o Nick and Ethan are going to work on updating Facebook, the club website, 

and look at other forms of outreach 

Minutes: 

 Trail Maintenance 

o The Giant Springs trailhead is looking at a new way to accept volunteer 

requests and they have 6 people already interested 

o May will have a basic trail maintenance class…more to follow 

o June 12th is forecasted as a trail maintenance day for both city and state 

trails 

 Upcoming Rides 

o NS and SS still too muddy to ride unless frozen. Once they are dry Tuesday 

night rides will resume. Henry will let everyone know via social media when 

the time moves back to 6, but right now meeting is at 5:30 on the NS 

o Bike and Ski weekend this week (6th and 7th). Ride from Cascade to Wolf 

Creek on 6th and 7th at Showdown 

o Snowmobile trails will soon be good for riding if anyone is interested 

o Park City Utah – Henry in charge of choosing the weekend and researching 

a place to stay. Watch Facebook for details if interested 

o No word back from NW energy on potential dam crossing days – Alex  

o Monthly rides will be planned at the next meeting 

 Trail Expansion 

o No Tap extension will be staked once dry – Henry is in charge of this 

o No update on Cochran to Ryan Expansion – awaiting city approval 



o 10th St bridge is going to be connected to the trail system – permission 

granted and will be construction next year 

o Broadwater boat launch to Central Ave is still moving ahead – city working 

land swap 

 GFHS team and bikes 

o Looking to put 25 bikes to use with a 1st time ride day rental; skills park day 

(city will let us use their insurance); High School kids use if a team is set-up 

 Bike Advisory Board 

o The board positions would work with the city on potential projects in GF to 

ensure bike safety and use is considered. John is the project engineer 

 Jersey 

o Still looking for someone to come up with a style and design 

 Legislature 

o HB184 is scheduled to be tabled this week 

o Federal 1765 BCSA is alive for E bike definition to adopt national standard 

 Current account balance $1572.79 

 

NOTES: Family is $25.00 per year and individual is $20.00 per year. Two families paid at 

the individual rate. 

 

 

Submitted by: Bryce VanOverbeke; Secretary/Treasurer 3/19/2021 

 

  

 

 

       John Juras 

       Great Falls Bicycle Club President 

johnjuras@gmail.com 

       1-406-868-0742 


